Approved Minutes
August 12, 2011
Conference Call

President Lorenzen called the meeting to order at 1:06 p.m. Roll Call showed the following members were connected: Lorenzen,  Farmer, Steier, McKelvey, Paschke and Dehmlow. 

Dehmlow previously emailed the unapproved minutes to all Board Members from August 15, 2011. After review, Motion to approve the minutes from Steier, 2nd by Farmer. All voted in favor of the motion - minutes approved.

The financial reports for the IPOA were emailed prior to the meeting. After a brief discussion, Motion to approve the financial report by Steier, 2nd by McKelvey. All voted in favor of the motion - Financial report approved.

Committee Reports: 

Magazine & Financial:
The next issue of the Iowa Law Enforcement will be on line only, it should come out sometime in September with a deadline of Sept. 1st for articles. We have not received the requested information from Callan Publishing as of today, Chief Lorenzen will be in contact with Mike Callan to request this data in the near future.  Kellie offered to reach out to other groups that may be interested in Grants or Donations to help fund the association in the future. We are still in need of a salesperson to sale ads for the magazine.

Legislative:
Kellie would like to have our priorities by the end of September allowing her time to work with other associations and set up some meetings with key legislators prior to next year's session. Kellie has recently met with (4) key legislators concerning legislative issues for the IPOA. She was not invited to the recent meeting concerning 411 changes. Key personal from the ISPA and Firefighters were in attendance and Kellie will be monitoring this as it moves forward. Chief Lorenzen requested assistance on IPERS issues from those that are under the system, Kellie will provide a cheat to the Board detailing the benefits of each system. 

Chief Lorenzen spoke of our proposed changes to the OWI legislation from last year. The Board was in agreement that we may need to tone down our requests and attempt to insert smaller changes over the next several legislative sessions.

By-Laws:
Major Steier walked us through the proposed changes to Articles 2 & 3 of the bylaws. The Board agreed on the removal of Honorary Membership. The Board discussed the remaining articles and were in agreement with the proposal from Major Steier. 

Conference: No Report

New Business: 
The ILEA Council has requested another appointment from our Board, the request was based on a more gender and ethnic balanced board for them. They would like us to appoint a female to the position. Chief Lorenzen has a candidate and will research this in the near future.

Chief Lorenzen and Captain McKelvey reported on meetings they have attended on behalf of the IPOA. They include ODCP and CJIS. The ODCP has added a member from the ISPA, there has been an increase in Meth labs this year and Chief Lorenzen shared information concerning the use of a scanner on I80 for Drug Interdiction stops. The budget for CJIS has been reduced again.

The meeting was closed at 2:22p.m.

Respectfully,

Terry Dehmlow
